
EASTERN FEDERAL LANDS ACCESS PROGRAM

Application 
No.

Project/Facility Name Project Type Federal Land Accessed Applicant County

TN-01
Land Between the Lakes Road 

Program

Resurfacing and 
Maintenance 

Repairs

U.S. Forest Service - Land 
Between the Lakes 

National Recreation Area

Tennessee 
Department of 
Transportation

Stewart

TN-02 Lafayette Road Widening Reconstruction
Department of Defense - 

Fort Campbell
City of Clarksville Montgomery

TN-03
Veterans Affairs (VA) Hospital 

Connector

Roadway and 
Sidewalk 

Construction

Department of Veterans 
Affairs - Mountain Home 
Campus/James H. Quillen 

VA Medical Center 

Johnson City MPO Washington

TN-04
State Route 40 Safety 

Improvements

Resurfacing and 
Safety 

Improvements

U.S. Forest Service - 
Cherokee National Forest

Tennessee 
Department of 
Transportation

Polk

TN-06 UTSI Road Resurfacing Project
Resurfacing and 

Safety 
Improvements

Department of Defense - 
Arnold Engineering 

Development Complex

Franklin County 
Highway 

Department
Franklin

TN-07
State Route 40 Rockslide 

Safety Improvements
Safety 

Improvements
U.S. Forest Service - 

Cherokee National Forest

Tennessee 
Department of 
Transportation

Polk

The Programming Decisions Committee (PDC) responsible for the Tennessee Federal Lands Access Program (FLAP) has selected its initial, 
multiyear Program of Projects.  The projects identified for programming for the Tennessee FLAP are listed below in no particular order and 

Tennessee Program of Projects for Fiscal Years 2013-2014



EASTERN FEDERAL LANDS ACCESS PROGRAM
The next step in the process will be to develop project agreements between Eastern Federal Lands Highway Division and the State/Local Agency 

partners. The amount of funds allocated will depend on finalizing these project agreements. Funding for these projects is not guaranteed. Funding 
beyond 2014 is dependent on reauthorization of the Access Program by Congress. The Tennessee PDC does not have a firm date for the next call 
for projects under the Access Program, but another call is anticipated within the next year. If you have any questions please contact David Payne, 

Access Program Manager, at 571-434-1543 or email at David.Payne@dot.gov.
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